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President’s Message
I hope you all had a wonderful Easter!  I'm excited that April is here.  The weather is getting warm and Tiger's opening day is just days away.  I'm really looking forward to spending time down at Comerica Park watching the Tigers play again this year.  

April is a busy month for the club.  We have both final pinochle and the Anniversary Party this month.  I look forward to seeing everyone at the Anniversary Party.  We will also be voting on a new prospective member at the April meeting.  Hopefully by now everyone has had an opportunity to get to know Jason and his wife April.  

April is also Donate Life Month.  I'd like to thank all of our members who may already be registered organ donors and to also encourage those of you who are not to consider registering.  Be sure to check out Michelle's article in this month’s paper for more details on becoming an organ donor.

Happy Anniversary TRI-V
Mike
April is Donate Life Month!
Did you know that signing the back of your driver’s license is not enough? This is one of the many reasons why Michigan is 42nd in the nation for the number of people signed up on the donor registry.  And why we have almost 3,000 people in Michigan on a waiting list to receive an organ.  Gift of Life Michigan is challenging the residents of Michigan to sign up 1,000,000 people to the donor registry by the end of 2010 and that will just make Michigan average.  I’m pretty sure we are better than average!!!!

How can you help??? Talk to your friends and family about organ and tissue donation and then sign up on the donor registry.  Visit www.giftoflifemichigan.org, click the button “Become a Donor”, when it asks “Where did you hear about organ donation” select Other and type Michelle Trachsel. We have a little internal competition going on and I’m a just a little competitive (What? A competitive Trachsel, I know it’s hard to believe).  Then fill out the rest of the information, takes less than 30 seconds.  If you have any questions or if you don’t have internet access, call me.  Even if you are out of state, you can still sign up.  Thanks for your support!!! Michelle Trachsel 586.945.0930
Book Club
The next book club discussion is scheduled for Monday, April 19 at Jacqui Schaefer's.  Book to be discussed is "The Help" by Karen Stockett. Members--keep reading and let's each find a book to recommend at the April meeting.

ATTENTION ALL LADIES

 Our annual May dinner is scheduled for Wednesday, May 12th at Peabody's Restaurant in Birmingham. The address is 34965 Woodward Av. Cocktails will start at 5:30 with dinner following. We will be gathering in the library room up stairs. We hope to see everyone there. Please contact Blondie Forsyth, 248-349-3226, Marilyn Meyers, 248-620-0444, or Jacqui Schaefer, 248-349-7359 by Monday, May 3rd, we need to know who will be attending.  Happy Spring to all !!!!!!
Tri-V Easter Egg Hunt
The Easter egg hunt was held on Sunday, March 28th at Maple Lanes Golf Club in Sterling Heights. It was a great time. In all, 24 adults and 14 kids attended the event. All of the kids had a great time just running around and playing. After lunch the Easter bunny stopped by and brought gifts for all of the little ones. The weather did not cooperate this year so the eggs had to be hidden indoors. The kids didn't seem to mind though. Thanks to the committe for setting up the room, providing food and drinks, and providing gifts and eggs for all of the kids. A special thanks to Amber Trachsel for putting on the Easter Bunny suit and April Osborn for providing a craft table for the kids.  William Trachsel
Anniversary Party
The Anniversary Party is set for April 24 at the Amvets Hall located at 1217 Merriman Road, Westland. Cocktails will start at 6 pm with a cash bar. Dinner is at 7 pm with a buffet dinner style. The entertainment will be the Killarney Creek—a 3 piece Irish type band that interacts with the audience. Start thinking of old songs that you would like them to perform for us. Please contact Cal Cashman or Jeff Trachsel if you plan to attend. We need to turn in food numbers by April 10th. Your Committee: Cal Cashman, Jeff Trachsel.
TRI-V FLORIDA ANNIVERSARY PARTY (March 10-12, 2010)

 

21 Tri-Vers (Suchners, Trachsels & Trachsel, Hoffmans, Andersons, Connollys, Kuhrs, Gies, Wutkas, Reuteniks, Dusharys) made it to Astor, Florida on the banks of the St. Johns River for three days and two nights of fun and friendship.  Several couples shared double wides that we also used for our cocktail parties and breakfasts.  Kathie and Onallee made delicious casseroles.  We dined both nights at the Blackwater Inn next to our lodging.  The food was good and the view of the river was even better.  We had a separate room for dining.  

 

After dinner on Wednesday, we stayed in the room and played a new team version of Trivial Pursuit.  I believe the men's team won.  About 9:30 we went next door and spent time around a camp fire and told stories for awhile.  About 10:30 the party broke up.  This is quite late by Tri-V standards.  The next morning we took a boat ride up the St. Johns River in three pontoons piloted by Bill S., Lee & Art.  We branched off of the river and took a tributary.  It was a wonderful ride as we saw much wild life and nature undisturbed.  At 12:30 we dropped anchor, tied up the pontoons and ate a nice boxed lunch prepared by a local restaurant.  After a four plus hour ride, we made it back to Lazy Daze and a short rest before another cocktail party, dinner and game (men won again).

 

Thursday morning we had another good breakfast with much conversation.  With the beautiful weather starting to change most of us started packing up and heading home.  Many of us experienced a severe thunderstorm on the way home.  Several of us were going to visit a nearby spring, but the weather just wouldn't cooperate anymore.

 

Kathie and I enjoyed planning and hosting this event.  We do need a volunteer(s) for 2011.  We suggested a boat ride from Fort Myers to the Keys with an overnight stay in Key West.  We also suggested a 3 day cruise for 2012(75th anniversary). Art Dushary

May Open House
Open House is Saturday, May 15, 2010 at Gateway Golf Club, Romulus, MI. Everyone is to meet at 7:30 am. There will be an 8:00 am shotgun start with hot dog, chips and pop at the turn. Golf will be followed by a steak dinner. The committee needs your RSVP before May 7.  Please call or email with your intentions.  Guests should be limited to men who might be interested in becoming Tri-V members. Nick Angelosanto (734) 522-5366 victoriadominic@yahoo.com
Tri V Golf Season

Tri V golf will begin on Monday April 19th at 4:30pm. We will again be at Hickory Hills but there will be some changes to the scoring. We will be using the handicap with decimal points to limit the number of ties each night. We will also have skins, closest to the flag on par 3’s and low net handicap per night jackpots that will be collected and paid out each night. The skins and closest to the flag jackpots will be available to anyone golfing that night. The low net jackpot will be open to anyone with a Tri V handicap. The prize money for the year will be determined at a later time. The number of flights will be decided when we see how many people sign up as regular golfer for the season. Further information will be forthcoming. Your Committee:  Dave Burke and Jay Trachsel

Golf Poem from Art Trachsel
In My Hand I Hold A Ball,  White And Dimpled, And Rather Small.
 Oh How Bland It Does Appear,  This Harmless Looking Little Sphere.
 By Its Size I Could Not Guess, Or The Awesome Strength It Does Possess.
 But Since I Fell Beneath Its Spell, I've Wandered Through The Fires Of Hell.
 My Life Has Not Been Quite The Same,  Since I Chose To Play This Stupid Game.
 It Rules My Mind For Hours On End,  A Fortune It Has Made Me Spend.
 It Has Made Me Curse And Made Me Cry,  And Hate Myself And Want To Die.
 It Promises Me A Thing Called Par,  If I Hit It Straight And Far.
 To Master Such A Tiny Ball,  Should Not Be Very Hard At All.
 But My Desires The Ball Refuses,  And Does Exactly As It Chooses.
 It Hooks And Slices, Dribbles And Dies,  And Disappears Before My Eyes.
 Often It Will Have A Whim,  To Hit A Tree Or Take A Swim.
 With Miles Of Grass On Which To Land,  It Finds A Tiny Patch Of Sand.
 Then Has Me Offering Up My Soul,  If Only It Would Find The Hole.
 It's Made Me Whimper Like A Pup,  And Swear That I Will Give It Up.
 And Take To Drink To Ease My Sorrow,  But The Ball Knows ... I'll Be Back Tomorrow.
 Stand proud you noble swingers of clubs and losers of balls....
 A recent study found the average golfer walks about 900 miles a year.
 Another study found golfers drink, on average, 22 gallons of alcohol a year.
 That means, on average, golfers get about 41 miles to the gallon.
 Kind of makes you proud. Almost feel like a hybrid


TRI-V Steak Roast

Saturday,  August 14, 2010

The Steak Roast will be held at Gunner Mettala Park in Wixom at the main pavilion

shelter.  The park is located on Maple Road (15 Mile Road) between Beck Road and

Wixom Road (closer to Beck Road). The committee will be there at 2:00pm and dinner will be at 5:00pm so come early and enjoy the great outdoors.  There are tennis courts, baseball fields and walking paths available if interested in some side activities.  Also you are welcome to bring 

any other games you would like to play.

Remember to bring your chairs, place settings and beverages.  The main menu will be NY strip steak, corn on the cob, salad, dessert and coffee. See you there! Chairman-Cal Cashman
From the Detroit Free Press:
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All Metro Coach of the Year 
John Mackson

TAYLOR KENNEDY

Accomplishments: Led the school to

its first quarterfinal berth, where it lost

to Detroit Denby. District title and regional

berths were the first in years for

Mackson’s crew.

Kennedy: “The guys have bought into the

system, and we had a great season. I thought we

were uptight in the Denby game. We hadn’t played before a

crowd that big before in that type of arena.”
Our Congratulations to John for having an outstanding season!!!!!!

Anniversary Greetings

Art Trachsel

Having been a member since 1939 I marvel that our club is still so healthy and functioning well. Little did we think that our little club would last this long. We knew it was special and we enjoyed it. I swell with pride while I am continuing to enjoy my limited involvement with all of you. Thank all of you who are helping our little gem continue to flourish. With great pride I say "Happy Anniversary Tri-V". 
 Cal & Jan

We would like to wish our wonderful TRI-V family a very happy 73rd Anniversary and wishes for many more joyous anniversaries.  We truly treasure all the friendships and memories we have known throughout the time we have been associated with this great club and look forward to many more wonderful times with this one of a kind club.  We are truly blessed.
Terry & Ellie
 Happy Anniversary and May God bless all our wonderful Tri V friends.  The Florida party was fantastic, and the time we spent with all our Tri-Vers was great.

Bill & Shirley
Happy Anniversary to Tri-V members - We are so fortunate to be able to attend both the Florida and Michigan celebrations. We will be back in Michigan on Monday, April 19th. Kathy & Art did a great job organizing the Florida party in March. Looking forward to seeing you all April 24th.
Bill & Onallee

Happy Anniversary Tri-V and every one associated with this unique organization. It has been a very long and enjoyable experience for us.  Bill became a member almost 65 years ago. Before that he experienced several years of activities with the group. Now there are many of our family that are active members.  We hope that they will find the fellowship and feel the ties that bind us all together. It is with us always.  We could not imagine what our lives would have been like without Tri-V. SO THANK YOU Tri-V and all those who are officers and committees who make all the activities and events to hold in our memories.   We send a special Thanks to Karen for keeping the paper going.  It reaches far and wide and keeps us all connected. Thank you again Tri-V.  We will be in Michigan for June, July and August this summer, and looking forward to it. 
Geo. & Peg 
Happy Anniversary Tri-V.....  The club is more than just a social group for us.  It is a true support group and a great group of friends that can be called upon when the need arises.  Because of this, with each passing year, the group becomes more important and valuable because of the people involved.  Hoping everybody a Happy Anniversary.
John & Judy
HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TRI-V.  Our recent three months spent in Ft. Myers once again reminded how
 much more TRI-V is a family and not just another organization.  Who would have thought that we would be celebrating 73 years of “Loyalty, Co-operation and Friendship”?  Let us continue to share and enjoy each other and keep the dream, turned reality, by our Ray Suchner, our founder, alive.

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY.

Jack & Jacqui

Happy Anniversary to all. We hope to see everyone at the party. Hugs
Jeff & Karen
We would like to wish everyone in Tri-V, a very Happy Anniversary. Even though we may not see everyone as often as we would like, we want you to know that we consider all our Tri-V Family!!!!
Trifles
From the Clingermans

After 20 years we have to get rid of our land line phone number. Julie says she was 12 when we moved back to Michigan and got that number. For those who don't know, we sold our condo and are building a home in Sun City Hilton Head, outside of Savannah. We'll be renting in Michigan in April, then starting in May renting in South Carolina til the house is built. We are going to have only our cell phones until we decide about a land line when we move into our house in South Carolina. So, after April 5 please use the following numbers:
 
John: 248-303-3489
Donna: 248-417-1289
From the J. Lardins
 Eventually all good things have to end and so it did for Judy and John Lardin as they returned to reality 
on Friday, April 9th from three months Ft. Myers Florida.  The weather for January through most of March
 was not normal for Florida as the weather for Detroit this season was also not normal.  The cold in Florida
 this winter took away the enjoyment of sitting by the pool or spending time on the beach.  We were 
fortunate to still be able to enjoy the season though.  Mom was there with us through March 3rd.  Son Brian made in down for four days and got in two rounds of golf with John, Gina and the grandkids made it down 
for five days in February and Nick and Vickie made it down for two weeks in February.  Terry and Ellie, Bob and Sherry and Tim and Karlyn were there for the month of March.  Then of course Lee and Marian, 
George and Peg, Bill and Onallee and Dave and Geri are residential snow birds.  Even though we were 
away from our immediately family in Mich. we still have plenty of our TRI-V Family to spend time with.  
John’s plans, or should I say hopes, are to again go to Ft. Myers next year arriving on January 8, 2011,
 and returning to Mich. the first part of April.  Judy reminds him “Next year there will be a new baby so we 
will see!”  

From T. Gies 
Tim and Karlyn Gies returned on April 3rd from five weeks in Florida.  They attended the Florida Anniversary Party, visited and played cards with Tri-V members on two occasions, went to Ft. Myers beach with Connollys and Kuhrs one afternoon and along with Onallee & Bill Trachsel hosted Tri-Vers for 9 holes of golf and a pot luck at the pool in Del Tura where they were renting for the month.  After the pot luck several couples went and played pinochle with the Del Tura Wednesday pinochle group. The last four days Art and Kathy Dushary came down and stayed with us and we did a lot of reminiscing and laughing.  It was a lot of fun but we were joking we have to go to Florida to see many of our long time Tri-V friends during the winter. Weather wasn't the greatest but the sun was usually shining and the sky is so blue down there.  We felt at home and it was so nice to be near Bill and Onallee.  Guess we are getting in the retirement mode and perhaps next year we will stay longer.   If we do, come visit.

From J. Trachsel

I would like to thank everyone for the calls and cards relating to my recent surgery. I’m happy to report,  I am doing fine and hopefully will return to work in the next couple of weeks. Karen would especially like to thank Brian Trachsel for sitting at the hospital for hours with her.  Jeff’s son Ryan has now completed his 4 years in the Marines and is now home. He is contemplating going to college for Homeland Security.
 
Once again I will be updating the roster. Please look over your roster and please forward me any changes.

Calendar of Events


April








May




           10th Final Pinochle






3rd Tri-V Golf League




(Mama Mia’s 6 pm)






(Hickory Hills 4:30 pm)
14th Men’s Meeting






10th Tri-V Golf League


(Walker’s Speakeasy 6:30 pm)




(Hickory Hills 4:30 pm)
19th Tri-V Golf League





12th Wives Spring Dinner



(Hickory Hills 4:30 pm)





(Peabodys 5:30 pm)
19th Ladies Book Club





15th May Open House

(Jaqui Schaefer 7 pm)





(Gateway Golf Club 7:30 am)
24th Anniversary Party 





17th Tri-V Golf League

(Amvets Hall 6 pm)






(Hickory Hills 4:30 pm)


26th Tri-V Golf League





24th Tri-V Golf League


(Hickory Hills 4:30 pm)





(Hickory Hills 4:30 pm)
April Birthdays






May Birthdays
3rd Judy Lardin






1st Nick Angelosanto & Jerry Gies
7th Curt Martin






6th Onallee Trachsel
13th Dorothy Suchner





7th Bev Lardin
16th AnneMarie Angelosanto




8th Karlyn Gies & Jan Cashman
23rd Brian Trachsel






14th Sherry Steinhauer
25th Marion Anderson





18th Susanne Martin
28th Steve Trachsel






22nd Donna Clingerman









23rd Liz Trachsel









24th Susie Dunham & Dave Burke


April Anniversaries





May Anniversaries

                 4-22-72 Brian & Jane Trachsel




5-6-69 Ken & Katie Stress









5-11-02 Geoff & Sherry Steinhauer










5-12-06 Matt & Christine Hoffman










5-14-71 Nick & Vickie Angelosanto










5-24-09 Dave & Kim Burke
MEMORIES FROM THE APRIL 2000 ISSUE OF TRI-V UMPH

We were asked to remember in our prayers, one of our original Members.  He is too weak to stand or walk and now has difficulty swallowing and was moved to a care center.  Ray Suchner, our founder, has been suffering various ailments.  He had a severe case of the flu followed by awful pain in his right hip and leg 
and forced to use a cane to get around.  Then on Ash Wednesday he fell and cracked a rib.  This was followed a few days alter by a severe drop in his sugar count and was rushed to the hospital to help in his recovery.  

Our new Officers were Terry Connolly President, Curt Martin Vice-President, Jack Schaefer Secretary and George Hoffman Treasurer. Cal and Jan Cashman spent the last week of February in Maui Hawaii.  

Our congratulations went out to Terry Dunham on his reaching his career goal of being appointed Plant Manager of the Visteon Energy Transformation Systems Plant in Bedford Indiana.  The appointment was 
to take effect May 1st. May Open House was set for May 13th at Bogie Lake Golf Club and the June 
Initiation, if necessary, was scheduled for June 2nd, also at Bogie Lake Golf Club.  The Family Summer 
Picnic was scheduled for Sunday, June 25th, at Nankin Mills Picnic Area on Hines Drive, Westland. The Ladies May Luncheon was scheduled for Saturday, May 13th, at the Victorian Rose Tea House, Rochester Hills and plans were being finalized for the 60th Anniversary Trip to Chicago the weekend of June 9th 
through the 11th. The TRI-V Club 63rd Anniversary Party was held on March 10th at the El Dorado Country Club, Wixom, with 21 of 24 Active Members participating.  In addition there were 8 Inactive Members, 1 Honorary Member, 2 Memorial Members and 26 Spouses and Friends. Final results for the 1999-2000 Pinochle Season had Brian Trachsel finishing in first place with 142 points, Sophia Ayotte finishing second with 139 points. This was followed with a close finish of Lou Koewler in third place with 135 points, Judy Lardin finishing in fourth place with 134 points and John Lardin finishing in fifth with 134.5 points.

MEMORIES FROM THE APRIL 2005 ISSUE OF TRI-V UMPH

The Month of April 2005 found Club Members suffering various ailments and in need of our prayers.  
Things started with Marge and Glenn Stock moving out of their North Fort Myers Florida home to their daughter’s home in Tennessee making things more comfortable for them. In March Ann Davidage moved 
to assisted living in Brighton and this was followed by Peg Wendt who had lumbar Vertebroplasty done on 
her back. Art Trachsel found out the first part of March that he had diabetes and this was followed by a 
stroke on March 22nd.  John Lardin pulled a muscle in his lower back, Jeff Trachsel had about with bells 
palsy on the right side of his face and things finished with Brian Trachsel having hernia surgery the end of March.Our new Officers were Jack Schaefer President, John Clingerman Vice-President, Roy Lockhart Secretary and Matt Hoffman Treasurer. The Council Party was rescheduled for April 23rd and was to be 
held at Pisano’s Dining and Joey’s Comedy Club.  Open House was set for Saturday, May 14th at the 
Jackal Golf Club at Mt. Brighton and the Ladies May Dinner was scheduled for May 19th at P.F. Chang’s, Livonia. The Men’s Golf Weekend was set for August 20th through August 22nd in Gaylord Michigan. The 
68th Anniversary Party was held at Maples Country Club on Saturday, March 12th with 51 people in attendance. Final results for the 2004-2005 Pinochle Season had Karlyn Gies finishing in first place with 
157.9 points, Bob Kuhr finishing in second place with 142.5 points, Jeff Trachsel finishing in third place 
with 136 points and Brian Trachsel finishing in fourth place with 135 points. This completes another trip 
down Memory Lane.  The article published on the Cashman’s trip to Hawaii in 2000 finished, and I quote 
Cal, “And there will definitely be a next time.  We truly loved the island.”  Perhaps Jan can fill us in on 
when the “NEXT TIME” is.  The four officers holding the top Club Positions that were installed at the 68th Anniversary Party at the Maples were the first to serve for two years.  There was not an error in the 
reporting of the Final Pinochle Scores in 2005.  The scores were based on a handicap system and is the reason for Karlyn finishing with a .9 and others finishing with something other than a full or half-point.  
Easter has passed and to many this is the beginning of spring with the golf courses open, grass nice and green, the trees showing buds and the Tigers new season starting.  It is also a good time for us to start sharing past memories of spring.  Take the time to share a past memory with your loved ones, husband, 
wife, parents and grandparents as well as our children, grandchildren.  You might share with them about 
the plans your family were making for a coming summer vacation.  The point we try to bring across to all is take the time to share past memories with our family and friends.  Don’t let them fade into the past and end 
up being forgotten.  Until we see you in print next month, the Good Lord willing, take care of one another.
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